
Garden Oaks Gazette 

REMINDER 
There will be NO Civic Club Meeting 

in July or August. Meetings will resume 
in September. In the mean time, take part 
in the July 4th parade and the August 
National Night Out. 

BABYSITIING CO-OP 
The Garden Oaks Babysitting Co-Op 

has lots of ·activities planned for the 
summer. Each month there is a "Mom's 
Night Out", where members get together 
fordinner and conversation. The quarterly 
summer party, always fun, is scheduled 
for a local park in late July. And now, the 
Co-Op offers "Kids Night Out" twice each 
month, where one family hosts the 
children, while the other parents enjoy an 
evening out. For more information, call 
Sandy Lee at 802-0079. 

GARDEN CLUB MEETING 
July 11th, Shawn Kelly will be 

speaking to the Garden Club about "Plants 
to Grow for Year Round Color". Shawn 
is owner of Mirror Lakes Landscaping, 
and hosts "your Living Garden" on 700 
AM radio. Meeting will be at Brenda de 
Alba's home, 858 Lamonte, at 6:30 pm. 
For more information, call Brenda: 694-
5934. 

Upcoming programs: 

August: African Violets 
September: Bromeliads 
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M Gathering for the bicycle parade starts 

at 1 O:OOam, on the 4th, at Spark Park next to 

Garden Oaks Elementary School. The parade 

begins at 10:30am, using the route as last 

year(see insert). Sag wagons will be 

available along the parade route to pick up tired 

tikes and their trikes. Chassy's will be selling 
AJ!t, 

li.>t··········"\ 

'ice cream after the parade ends at about 

11 :OOam. Be sure to bring your picnic and 

celebrate with us in the park that morning! 
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GARDEN -oAKS RESIDENT 

TAX PREPARATION 

FINANCIAL PIANNING 

LOYD/ STEGENT 

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT 
Over ten years experience in taxation. 

Fee only financial and 
investment planing. 

24 Greenway Plaza, Suite 515 

621-5693 
Garden Oaks resident since 1986. 

For all your 
Printing & Bookbinding 

Needs 

<S)J O.D.'s Printing 

Neighbor helping neighbor 

Oscar D. Ochoa 
Owner 

8924 Emmott Road 
896-0052 

Printer of our Gazette 
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G 0 Soun{l-off 

Dear Editor: 
I like the ideas embraced by Mr. Foster 

last month (Go Sound-Off: 'return W. 34th 
to thoroughfare and make it like W. 43rd, 
Shepherd, etc.'). Let's help our 
surrounding neighborhood commuter 
friends even more. Get the city to also 
widen, curb, gutter and sidewalk W. 33rd 
in Section 1. Then, given the nature of the 
traffic circle at the Shepherd entrance to 
Section 1 , we'll make 34th one-way 
westbound and 33rd one-way eastbound. 
That works for me, what about you? 

Now let me think .... maybe we can do 
that over on W. 41st too. 

Craig Lee, Section 1 

Dear Editor & Neighbors: 
Congratulations!, to Kermit Foster's 

comments in the June issue Sound-Off in 
response to Janice Walden's statements 
in the May issue Sound-Off. Shame on 
you, Ms. Walden, for encouraging children 
to play in the streets. But since it may not 
be entirely safe, let's reroute the cars. 
Heaven forbid!! 

I grew up in Garden Oaks and attended 
Garden Oaks Elementary, Black and 
Waltrip. I know what I'm talking about. 
We were paddled if caught in the streets 
playing; our backyards, parks and 
playgrounds were for that. 

It's a fact the times have changed. No 
longer is there one wage earner in the 
family (Dad) and one automobile. Mom is 
busy with errands, kids to school, part­
time job, etc. and has to have her own car. 
As soon as Junior turns 16 years old, he 
usually gets a car to help relieve the 
stress on Mom. Welcome relief! Before 
Junior finishes high school and college 
and moves away, Sissy in now driving 
and she gets her own car, too. The single 
car family of 30 years ago, has now 
become a 3 car family. Sometimes even 
more. We don't have cut through traffic. 
We've home grown our own traffic to 
some degree, through necessity and 
indulgence. Yes, most of us have spoiled 
our kids with cars, etc., but let's not let the 
spoiling start so young that we do not 
stress safe play habits and adequate 
supervision until they are old enough and 
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wise enough to venture into the streets for 
recreation . Are adults even safe on 
Houston streets today? 

Cars are meant to travel streets. But on 
Alba, both North and South of West 43rd, 
speed humps were recently installed. Did 
it solve the traffic problem? I guess so -
the cars are now off the street and into the 
homeowners yards. They drive around 
the humps on the streets!! Mission 
accomplished!! Streets are clear of traffic, 
but the yards are being destroyed and 
environmentalists are crying to save the 
grass. Homeowners are rightfully upset. 
Now the city has installed three poles on 
each side of the street humps in the yards 
to stop the "cut through traffic". Throwing 
good money after a bad idea is no solution. 

I have many dear friends that live on 
West 43rd Street. They live there with 
occasional cars hitting a tree in their front 
yards, frequent major wrecks in front of 
their homes, and sometimes a car plows 
into the front room of the house. Of 
course they don't like it - who would? But 
that's life on W. 43rd, and something that 
was considered when they bought there. 
But let's not forget, 43rd was a small 2 
lane street without curbs when they bought 
their homes. 

Let's put an end to all the "street talk" 
concerning West 34th Street in Section 1. 
You don't really have it that bad, yet. 
What if your street becomes 4 lanes wide? 
Garden Oaks is still a nice quiet place to 
live and raise a family. It was only a few 
years ago several Garden Oaks residents 
were on Access Houston on television 
touting the wonders of this neighborhood 
- how pleasant it is and country like. 
Friends, things have not changed in those 
few short years. It's still a great place!! 

We don't need street closures, circles, 
speed bumps or humps. Be thankful for 
what you've got. Work together to 
preserve the integrity of Garden Oaks. 
Don't try to make it what it's not and what 
it was never intended to be. 

I hope my letter is the last one ever 
written on this subject. Let it go - enough 
is enough. Let's all enjoy where we are 
and work on common goals of the whole 
community. 

Judith Scruggs, Section Five 
Past President, 

Garden Oaks Civic Club 



FROM THE EDITOR 
I would like to thank the neighbors of 

Garden Oaks that have taken the time to 
write in to GO Sound-Off. I think it is very 
helpful to have an open forum in which to 
air your views and that opportunity should 
and will continue. I also think that after 
five months of discussion on traffic issues, 
it is time to move on. 

So what else is on your minds? Feel 
free to send in your letters, with your 
name and address, to Gazette Editor, 
419 W 31st St., 77018. Thanks again. 

CITIZENS PATROL 
Carl Waters, fr. 

HPD crime statistics indicated that 
there were 3 reported crimes in Garden 
Oaks in April. They were 2 Burglaries 
and a Burglary of a Motor Vehicle. 
The Burglaries occurred: 

Wednesday April 1 O at 11 :30 a.m. in 
the 500 Block of W. 32nd and on Friday 
April 26 at 9:45 a.m. in the 400 block of 
W. 34th. The Burglary of a Motor Vehicle 
occurred: Saturday April 13 @ 12:30 
a.m. in the 700 block of W. 41 st. 

For the month of May, Garden Oaks 
patrollers logged a total of 83 hours 
which also means the Base Stations 
Operators were on the air 83 hours to 
monitor them. At this time I would like to 
thank the base station operators who 
remain at home week after week to 
maintain the safety of the patrollers. They 
are a vital link in the Citizens Patrol 
organization and we could not function 
without them. 

The Citizens Patrol ·would like to 
weicome its two newest members. Ken 
and Colleen Blakely who live in 300 
block of W. 34th. Ken and Colleen 
began patrolling at the end of May. 

I would also like to acknowledge the 
efforts of two of our veteran patrollers. 
Edith Rider and Mildred Warhol who 
have beer;i patrol ling since the start of 
the program. As of March, they had 
accumulated 400 hours of patroll ing 
which qyalifies them for a 2 hour ride 
with the HPD helicopter. We will keep 
you posted on their airborne adventures. 

Wishing you a Safe and Happy 4th of 
July. See you next month. 

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 
We took advantage of not having a 

speaker at our last civic club meeting 
and devoted it to issues confronting the 
neighborhood. It was a lengthy but good 
discussion. And I'm happy to say there 
were no surprises and that we have 
committees working on all of the issues 
brought up in the meeting. 

The most pleasant topic by far was an 
award presented to the community by 
Educational Liaison Jane Ann Roberts 
on the behalf of Garden Oaks 
Elementary. The students, their 
teachers, Principal Eugenia Daniels and 
the Friends of Montessori can be rightfully 
proud of the significant improvements in 
the students' TAAS scores. A job well 
done and congratulations to all involved! 
I am so proud of and impressed by our 
involvement not only because of the 
excellent results, but also because this 
is a model of how all our schools should 
be and I hope in time will be. Well Done! 

Less pleasant but no less important 
was a request by HPD to get 
neighborhood approval to close the North 
Shepherd Substation and open a Store 
Front Facility in the shopping center west 
of Ella. There are several benefits to this 
plan in the form of a larger pol ice 
presence, better proximi ty to the 
community, and lower expenses for HPD. 
The plan has one negative in that the 
store front will have no provision for 
walk-in traffic. Some concerns were 
raised about the longevity of the police 
presence, how many officers, hours of 
operation, etc . and the community 
members present voted to give Carl 
Waters and I the authority to vote in favor 
of th e sto re front if we felt the 
neighborhood concerns were addressed 
adequately. 

No formal Civic Club meetings 
in July or August. On July 4th 
join us for the second annual 4th 
of July Parade and Picnic! And 
on August 6th meet your 
neighbors during National Night 
Out. See you there! 
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Sec our work al: 

New Construction 
2nd Stories 
Renovations 
Lots Available 

701 Garden Oaks Blvd. 855 Azalea 
718 W. 4lst St. 
818 W. 4lst St. 
862 W. 41st St. 
718 W. 42nd St. 
729 W. 39th St. 
705 W. 39th St. 

839 Lamonte 
738 Sue Barneu 
1315 Cortlandt 
802 Arlington 
'30 Byrne 
:OJ Woodland 

HARRY JAMES BUILDER 
523-5070 

Pinnacle Homes 

Specializing in 
New Construction 

Remodeling 
and Additions 

CALL 623-6601 
Mark Harvie, President 

Garden Ooks Resident 
- · 
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SUZANNE DEBIEN and Henry S. Miller 
Teamed up to give GARDBll' OAKS more ••• 

S erv!ce that begins and ends w1th my 
personal tooth 

A ccesslbility w1th 24 hour answering 
service, db'ect line and pager 

L ots of proven marketJng techniques, now 
featuring preml£r rel/JCaJion services 

Call me today!! E 
861-0045 

xpertence as REALTOR for 17 years 
jofnJng 80+ years of Realty success 

Henry S. Miller, Realtol8 
131.1() Memorial Drive s 
Houston, Tms 771119 

uccess throughout the near northwest 
area, Houston and the Stnff! 

Wh'!311 

GILL GREENHOUSES 
1-888-292-1929 

Bedding Plants 
Pot Plants (gallon) 

Hanging Baskets 
Small Trees 

11 We Deliver" 
We are looking forward 

to serving you! 

GARDEN OAKS 
BAPTIST CHURCH 

Sunday Services: 
Bible Study - 9:45 am 
Worship Services - 11 :00 am & 5:00 pm 
AWANA- 6:00 pm 
Home Fellowship Groups - 6:00 pm 

Wednesday Devotional - 6:30 pm 
Mother's Day Out & Preschool 

9:00 am to 2 pm, Tues. & Thurs. 
Nursery provided for all services 

3206 North Shepherd Drive 
Houston, TX 77018 - 713/864-4447 

Jeffrey W. Rees, Pastor 

Your 
Ad 

·Could 
Be 

Here! 

CONSTABLE PROGRAM UPDATE · 
Angela Dickson, Security Director 

1) Vacation Watch forms are available through the Deputy or myself. Please be sure 
to take advantage of this opportunity. -

2) 96/97 Constable car stickers are not yet available. We will contact members when 
the stickers are received. 

3) Constable phone stickers are currently in short supply. However, we have enough 
for new members. New members, please give me a call. 

4) Membership: 
This program is vital to the safety and well-being of our neighborhood. The program 

has brought down crime rates substantially. Ask anyone who lived here prior to June, 
1991. The low crime rate we experience attracts homebuyers to our neighborhood. 
Realtors keep track of our low crime statistics and deals have been finalized based on 
our safety record. 

If you are a past member and haven't paid for the current year which began 6/1/96, 
please do so. We still need you! 

If you are a neighbor and haven't joined in the past, please reconsider your decision. 
You are also benefiting from the Constable's presence in the neighborhood. Please call 
me or your Block Captain if you wish to gain more info rmation on the benefits of the 
program. 

If you are new to the neighborhood, please feel free to call to discuss the program 
or talk to your neighbors. You can join any time during the contract year and your 
payment will be prorated. 

If anyone needs an invoice, please don't let that hold you back. There is a form in the 
Gazette you can use or we will deliver an invoice to you. Don't forget that when you 
support this program, you are investing in your neighborhood, your home, and you and 
your family's safety. 
5) Thanks to all of you who have joined so far. We appreciate the quick attention to the 
program. 

Servin 
Individual Investors Since i871. 

Stocks 

Mutual funds 

Bonds 

Government securities 
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Tax-free bonds 

CDs 

Money market funds 

IRAs 

... and much more. 
Call or stop by today! 
Member SIPC 

Susan L. Grant 
3818 N. Shepherd 
Houston, TX 77018 
694-6644 
Serving individual investors from 
more than 3220 offices nationwide. 

Edward Jones 



PLEASE PAY 1996 DUES NOW. 
Please fill out the coupon below and send to Craig Lee, V.P. of 

Membership, 212 W. 34th St.. Resolve to attend at least one Civic Club 
meeting every six months (first Tuesday of each month from 7 to 8:30 p.m. 
at Garden Oaks Baptist Church on Shepherd.) 

GARDEN OAKS CIVIC CLUB 
MEMBERSHIP /RENEWAL FORM 

Name(s): ______________________ _ 

Address: Phone: ------------- -------
Children/birth dates: ___________________ _ 

Year moved to Garden Oaks: __ Paying Dues for: 19 _ _ Section#: __ 

ANNUAL DUES (Jan. 1 - Dec. 31): 
Household $10 Senior Citizen $5 Business $25 __ 

ADDITIONAL ASSISTANCE: Garden Oaks needs voluntary financial assistance beyond the 
amount of dues payments it receives. Below are some suggestions for programs needing such assistance: 

Beautification $6_ GO Elem School Montessori Program* $6 __ 
Plant Co-Op $6_ GO COP (Citizens' Patrol) $6 __ 
Garden Club $6_ Gazette (Newsletter) $6 __ 

All Of these $30_ "Gifts to the Montessori program are tax deductible . 

MAKE CHECKS PAY ABLE TO: Garden Oaks Civic Club 
Mail to Craig Lee, 212 W. 34th St. , Houston, TX 77018. 

r-------------------------, 1 ENROllMENJ FORM· GARDEN OAKS CONSfABLE PROGRAM 1 
I Yes, I would like to enroll in the Garden Oaks Constable Program. I 
I (New enrollee's dues can be pro-rated). I 
: Name: $200.00 annual dues : 

I Address: Amt. Enclosed: $ I 
I I 
I Phone: (hm) (wk) I 
I Make checks payable to: Garden Oaks Civic Club I 
I Mail to: Angela Dickson, Garden Oaks Security Director, I 
I 3114 Lawrence, Houston, Texas 77018. I 
L-____ ..!! ~~~ ~~~s~~ ~~e~a,!!.8~-~1r-___ .J 
rc'i:TP 7N;S;E~E7v~1~ ~M7NDERS - - - - - - - - - - - - , 

WHEN: Second Saturday of the month from 8 to 11 a.m. 
WHERE: Drop-off at the Garden Oaks Theater parking lot 
WHAT AND HOW: 
Aluminum Cans: Non-magnetic, RINSED. 
NON-FERROUS METALS: Items such as copper, brass, and aluminum. No refrigerators, 
dishwashers or other appliances. 
GLASS: Separated into clear and colored glass; RINSED AND CLEANED; NO LIDS; Labels can 
be left on;' NO PLATE GLASS; 
NEWSPAPERS: Bundled or placed in paper grocery bags; no plastic bags please. 
COMPUTER PAPER: Bundled, boxed or placed in paper bags; no carbon inserts, no binding, and 
no staples. WHITE LEDGER: Bond paper bundled, boxed or placed in paper bags; NO glossy 
junk mail, NCR (No Carbon Required) paper, or telephone books, no binding 
BROWN PAPER GROCERY BAGS are also recyclable so use them whenever you can. 

L
PLASTICS: Milk jugs and plastic soft drink bottles rinsed and cleaned. .J ------------------------

Since 1913 
Houston's Finest 

Speciality Department Store 
"in the Heights" 

Kaplan/.J ·Bea Hur 
Mon-Sat 
9:30-5:30 

2125 Yale 
861-2121 

SHAKLEE ••. 
NATURE'S 

NATURAL PALATT£ 
• VITAMIN SUPPLEMENTS/ANTI-OXIDANTS 
• BIODEGRADEABLE, NONTOXIC CLEANING PRODUCTS 
• LAWN & PLANT CARE 
• SKIN CARE 
• WATER PURlflCATION 
• SPORTS & flTNESS DRINKS 

TOM AND BOBBIE KllTNER 
(713) 861-2117 
(800) 788-9097 --· 

St. Matthew's 
United Methodist Church 

SUNDAY WORSHIP 8:15 & 10:30 am 
SUNDAY SCHOOL 9:15 am 

Preschool - Mon -Fri 9-2 
Mother's Day Out - Wed -Fri 9-2 

ages 3 mos. - 5 yrs. 
Parent's Nile Out - Fri 6:30-11 :30 

Senior Adult Exercize 
Mon, Tues, Thur- 4:15-5 :00 

4300 N. Shepherd at Crosstimbers 
697-0671 

Pastors: Tom Crowe, Susan Buchanan 



Full Service Lawn Maintenance 
and 

Landscape Design 

DAVID BARTULA 

688-4244 

Commercial Residential 

All writers who are 
contributing articles -
please furnish a hard 
copy and if possible, 
a 3 t/2 inch disk. 

Preferred software is 
Claris Works (MAC), MS Word 
or Word Perfect (IBM Format)­

please submit anything else as 
ASQll Text. 

GAZETTE 

AD RATES 

$40 PER MONTH -

$200 FOR 6 MONTHS 

$385 FOR 1 YEAR -

FLYERS ARE $75.00 

DEADLINE FOR THE 

AUGUST GAZETTEIS 

JULY 10TH 

Have You Funded Your IRA? 
You still have time. 

Call me on this or other investment needs. 

Craig Wallin 
Spedalizing in Needs Planning 

(0)690-3524 (R) 681 ~4507 

Securities offered through 
FINANCIAL NETWORK 
INVESTMENT CORPORATION 
Member SIPC 

NOTICE TO cm OF HOUSTON 
WATER CUSTOMERS IN THE ACRES 
HOME AREA 

As part of the City of Houston's effort to 
reduce land sinking, the City is changing 
from underground well water to surface or 
lake water. Using underground well water 
is the major reason Houston's land is 
sinking. In a few weeks the water supply 
for the Acres Homes Area will shift from 
well water to lake water. 

When the change takes place, your 
drinking water will look the same, but you 
may notice a slight change in the taste or 
odor. The change in taste or odor is the 
difference between well water and lake 
water and a different treatment process. 
Even with these differences your drinking 
water exceeds all state and federal 
requirements making your water perfectly 
safe to drink. 

To treat well water, we use chlorine as 
a disinfectant. In treating surface water 
we use a combination of chlorine and 
ammonia call chloramines. The use of 
chloramine is of special interestto RENAL 
DIALYSIS and AQUARIUM owners. We 
suggest you contact the equipment 
manufacturer or qualified representative 
to help you with any pretreatment changes 
you may have to make. 

The subdivisions in the Acres Homes 
area affected by the change in water 
supply are Oaks of Inwood, Antoine East, 
Oakdale, Inwood Pines, Highland 
Gardens, Highland Heights, Lincoln City, 
Melrose Gardens, Yorkdale, Shepherd 
Park Terrace, Shepherd Park Plaza, 
Candlelight Estates, Garden Oaks, Pine 
Forest, Oak Forest. 

If you have any questions or concerns 
about the change in your water supply, 
please call the Water Quality Control 
Branch at 880-2444. 

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN ADVERTISING 
IN THE GAZETTE, 
PLEASE CONTACT 

OUR PRINTER, 
OSCAR OCHOA 
(OD'S PRINTING) 

896-0052. 
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CITY OF HOUSTON HOT UNES 
Public Works & Engineering 754-0600 

24 hrs., 7 days 
Pothole Repair (48 Hours) 754-0600 

24 hrs., 7 days 
Solid Waste (8-5 M-F) 865-4177 
Deed Restriction Enforcement 652-3272 

24 hrs., 7 days 
Parks & Recreation 645-HELP 

24 hrs., 7 days 
Neighborhood Protection 525-2525 

24 hrs., 7 days 
Sign Busters (illegal signs) 754-0600 

24 hrs., 7 days 

IMPORTANT ADDRESSES 
The Honorable Sheila Jackson Lee 
Member of Congress 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
The Honorable Newt Gingrich 
Speaker 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
The Honorable Kay Bailey Hutchison 
Senator 
United States Senate 
370 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 
The Honorable Phil Gramm 
Senator 
United States Senate 
370 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

"Houston Heat Is Here Again ... 
.. . am/were~prv '" 

Northwest=:: AirTech 
BRINGS YOU PROFESSIONAL AND 

QUALITY AUTO & TRUCK 
AIR CONDITIONING 

SERVICE INSTALLATION REPAIR 
!FOREIGN & DOMESTIC 

, ;_~ 122 W. Crosstimbers 77018 

-~.'. '. (7 13)695-7455 ., 
-~,11.G:J 

Owned By Garden Oaks Resident Adam Salazar Ill 



GARDEN OAKS CIVIC CLUB MEETING MINUTES FOR 6/ 4/96 

President Ed de Alba called the meeting to order at 7:10 P.M. 
Ed called for a motion and the motion was seconded to adopt the minutes of the May 
meeting as printed in the June Gazette . There was no speaker tor tonight's meeting. 
For the next two months there will be no meetings due to the July 4th Parade 
and National Night Out. Meetings will resume in September. Ed mentioned the 
Mark Neff challenge was met and thanked everyone for their contributions. 

Committee Reports: Ann Spiering gave an update on the park plans and it looks 
like the construction is on track for completion for sometime in August. 

School Report: Jayne Ann Roberts reported on the excellent results of the Garden 
Oaks Elementary T AAS scores. 

Traffic Report: Mark Roberts reported that requests for speed humps have 
exceeded funding; there are 8 streets in Garden Oaks requesting speed humps, 
but only one on 38th Street has been funded. Those that have been approved 
are qualified tor funding for up to two years. Section 1A's Traffic Plan is still in 
legal review. 

GO COP Report: A two hour HPD helicopter ride was awarded to Edith Rider and 
Mildred Warhol for the accumulation of over 400 hours of patrolling. There are 
two new members, Ken and Colleen Blakely. Captain DeFoor of the HPD has 
suggested having a Store Front location instead of the North Shepherd 
Station. Captain DeFoor feels the money is better spent with the Store Front 
concept. Ed de Alba made a motion to give tentative approval tor a store front. 
After discussion, the motion was amended to give approval if satisfactory 
answers to these questions were given: Where would it be located, for how 
long would the commitment be, and how many officers would be stationed 
there? The motion passed. 

Beautification: Misty Jones put out a call tor volunteers and has plans to set up a file 
for future committee chairs. Also, she has plans to meet with the officers and 
present what the committee has in mind. 

Mark Neff Challenge: Craig Lee reported they were able to raise $777.00 from 28 
people and therefore met the challenge to match $500.00 by the end of May. 
All contributors were mentioned by roll call. 

Sign Committee: Johnny Murphy was drafted (in his absence) as part of a 
committee to repair the Garden Oaks signs since he did such a great job 
repairing one near his home and for a minimal cost. 

Sound Wall Project: Larry Davenport volunteered to take the job of bringing a 
sound wall to the North Loop between Yale St. and Ella Blvd. Alex Martinez 
reported a sound wall being constructed on the North Loop between Hardy and 
Fulton Streets, which was approved tor funding 5 years ago and that TxDOT 
will nqt build one if there is no funding approved. Efforts will continue. 

Hospitality: Terry Jeanes provided the refreshments. 

Meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by Alex Martinez, 2nd VP. 
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GARDEN OAKS CIVIC CLUB 
P.O. Box 92155 Hou., TX 77206 
Ed de Alba, President 
858 Lamonte Ln. 694-5934 
Craig Lee, V.P. Membership 
212 W. 34th St. 802-0079 
Alex Martinez, 2nd V.P. Editor 
419 W. 31st St. 862-1927 
Ray Housley, Treasurer 
407 W. 34th 863-7316 
Lynn Sievers, Secretary 
851 LaMonte Ln 691-4789 
Gazette Advertising Director 
Oscar Ochoa 896-0052 
Gazette Hand Delivery: 
Brenda de Alba 694-5934 
Beautification: 
Misty Jones 
Citizens-on-Patrol: 
Carl Waters 
Constable Program: 
Deputy, Dick Matthias 
Angela Dickson 
Education Liaison: 

694-6925 

864-1992 

802-0817 

Jane Ann Roberts 861-8512 
Friends of Montessori 
Jane Ann Roberts 861-8512 
Garden Club: 
Janice Walden 869-6534 
Hospitality & Refreshments: 
Terry Jeanes 680-8550 
Neighborhoods to Standard: 
Rich & Rebecca Stark 691-1067 
Neighborhood Traffic Program: 
Marc Roberts 861-8512 
Plant Co-op: 
Anne Kilgore 
Programs: 
Deborah Cartwright 
Recycling: 

697-0069 

697-1624 

Gilbert King 523•587 4 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Section One 

Brent Batis 
Rod Walker 
Greg Wolfe 

Section Two 
Susan McMillian 
Tim Pagel 

President-
James Doyle 

Section Three 

861 -3209 
868-2469 
869-1982 

695-8245 
692-7431 

694-4134 

David Veselka 692-1384 
Bill Hudson 694-1330 
James Mabry 695-2157 
Architectural Review Chairman 
Herb Kellner · 692-2776 

Section Four 
Stan Bohon 
Richard Broad 
Jaime Pierce 

Section Five 
Vee Gaines 
Ria McElvaney 

680-9631 
957-8075 
688-3237 

686-5042 . 
682-6707 
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SPARKS PARK 
NEXT TO GARDEN OAKS ELEMENTARY 

901 SUE BARNETT 

Set-up your own sales area 
and simply donate 20% of 
yolir proceeds. . 
+ Crafts, Food, Clothes, etc. 
+ To reserve your free space, 

call Trish: 6884008 

SUNDAY· AUGUST 11 
NOON-5PM 

PRESENTED BY 
FAMILIES COUNT & 

FRIENDS OF MONTESSORI 



• 1111 Ull 

COME ONE, COME ALLI 
to the 

Second Annual Garden Oaks 
4th of July Picnic & Bicycle 

Parade Thursday, July 4, 
1996 

:1.uma ; . 
- .11 h. .. 

Spark Park (next to Garden Oaks 
Elementary) 

10:00 - gather at Spark Park 
10:30 - parade begins 

. lllJ 1111 Bring Your Own Picnic 
Judging for Best-Decorated Bikes 

Kids & Adu Its Categories! 

· Good 01' Family Funf 
GAR.DE~ OA-KS 
~J,..£MEN-rRR'/ 

It tsPHRK f'llllK 
~ oo W lf lsr 

__.:-;.-_-:::,,,-:::-------1-_ 
~ ~~ 

t­
Q:S 

':t:> 

• ii- . ii= - ~ •• -- ·-· -·--·-. -.--. ~ .c ""' /ti:! ="" .:.iii • ~ r.i: Iii: ;ii( 

- ~ - ~ 

- ii • ii -.. • ii B • ii • jii B 9J I iii ii' • liliillMil.'ll 


